
The Friends Of The Oxfordshire Museum October 2019

Chair’s Report - Elizabeth Poskitt 
Welcome to the autumn season with the Friends of the Museum. 
Our Wednesday evening lectures only began again in 
September (first Wednesday of each month) but the Friends 
have been active over the summer in other ways. In June, we ran 
a stall at Razz-ma-Tazz. This was affected by bad weather but 
brought in a worthwhile revenue nevertheless. So, thank you, to 
all who contributed to that event with donations for sale, helped 
with the stall or bought something from the stall. 

At the end of July some of us joined in the festivities around the 
Making of the Mock Mayor, as we were one of the charities to 
benefit from the event this year. A display was produced about 
the history of Woodstock’s Mock Mayor, which seemed well 
received. The afternoon and evening were beautiful, sunny and 
pleasantly warm. Even so, there was sufficient breeze to blow 
over our display, happily causing no damage. Many thanks to 
the Mock Mayor Committee for choosing the Friends to benefit 
from the fun and formalities. 

Then, at the beginning of September, we had a table 
display at the Wychwood Fair. The weather was splendid 
and there was a lot of interest in the stall. The 
information on the William Morris and the Thames 
exhibition excited a lot of interest and provided 
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Talks 2019-2020 

Lectures are held in the Coach 
House at the Museum and start at 
19.30. Doors open at 19.00. 
(Numbers limited). No charge for 
Friends; £4.00 for visitors. 

6 November 
‘The Blenheim Palace Lake Dredge 
and Bridge repair’  
Roy Cox, Estates Director, Blenheim 
Palace. 

4 December 
‘Last supper in Pompeii’  
Jude Barrett, Ashmolean Museum 
Education Officer 

8 January 2020 
‘History of Medicine in Oxford’ 
Victoria Bentata Azaz, Oxford Guild 
of Tour Guides. 

5 February 
‘Further finding of shipwrecks and 
sunken cities in the Red Sea’  
Damian Robinson, Director, The 
Oxford Centre for Maritime 
Archaeology. 

4 March 
‘Woodstock – Its buildings and 
people’  
Woodstock Buildings Group. 
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opportunities to explain more widely the role of the Friends in 
relation to Museum activities. For those who want to learn more 
about William Morris there are still two Saturday talks on 
Morris: 19 October and 9 November to look forward to. Some 
of you are helping with invigilation at the exhibition and for this 
we and the Museum are extremely grateful. 

I volunteer occasionally in the café (do let us know if you are 
interested in joining this band of volunteers) and have been very 
impressed by how many of those coming to the café express 
their pleasure at being able to sit and enjoy the peace and 
beauty of the garden. Yes, the weather until this last week has 
had a role in creating that enjoyment but I must thank John 
Banbury and his team of volunteer gardeners who have done 
sterling work enabling the garden to keep its freshness despite 
the heat and drought. 

We have an interesting programme of talks and trips planned.   
In particular, on Thursday, 21 November, we explore the 
Oxford University Herbaria which looks to being a very 
interesting afternoon as it finishes with a tour and tea at 
Mansfield College. 

To apply for tickets, please see the information in the adjacent 
column. 

I hope to meet you at these events in the coming months. 
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Museum Saturday 
Lectures 

Saturday 19 October 2.30pm 
‘The Wardle Family’ 

Saturday 9 November 2.30pm  
‘William Morris: A Life in 10 

Objects’ 

Lecture tickets are £8 and are 
available from the Museum.  

Unfortunately, we are unable to take 
payment by phone, but tickets can be 
reserved in advance by contacting the 
museum on 01993 814106 
__________________________________________________ 

Trips 2019-2020 

Thursday, 21 November 

Oxford 
University 
Herbaria, 
South Parks 
Road at 
2.00pm 

‘Garden Design from the 17th to 
the 20th centuries’, illustrated 
with botanical specimens from the 
Herbaria. 

Talk and Tour by the Director, 
Stephen Harris and followed by a 
Tour and Tea in Mansfield 
College. 

Ticket price is £20. This includes 
donations to both The Friends 
and The Herbaria, as well as the 
price of tea. 

For more details on the visit and an 
application form,  

e-mail 
secretary@FriendsOfTom.org.uk  

or call 

Gloria Mundy (Secretary) on 
07525534106 

Advance Notice of Upcoming Trips 2020 

Thursday 12 March 
(provisional date) 

Pembroke College and Art Gallery, Oxford 
Saturday 20 June 

(provisional date) 
Sudeley Castle and Gardens, Winchcombe 

The William Morris Exhibition is on 
display until 10 November in the 

Garden Gallery 

An Earthly Paradise:  William Morris 
and the Thames
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Carol Anderson, Museum Director 
The Museum has enjoyed a busy summer with the 
‘Alice’ exhibition proving particularly popular, 
supported by a rich programme of holiday 
activities. As always we are very grateful to our 
Friends and volunteers for their support without 
which we could not provide such an extensive 
offer. 
  
Sadly, earlier in the summer we said ‘goodbye’ to 
Ellie who combined the roles of Curator of 
Archaeology with that of Assistant Curator at 
TOM. Ellie made a great contribution to the work 
of the service and we will certainly miss her 
exhibition experience. We wish her and her 
husband well in their new life in Tenby where Ellie 
is now working in the local museum. Interviews 
complete I hope soon to be able to introduce the 
new staff who will fill these posts. 
  
There have also been some front of house staff 
changes and we say goodbye to Katy who leaves 

the café for the Blue Cross (we can’t compete with 
those cute dogs, cats & rabbits!). Although Gloria 
has ceased to be a permanent presence on the 
front desk, you will still see her around as she has 
kindly agreed to continue to provide cover when 
colleagues are sick or on leave. 
  
The William Morris exhibition is proving to be very 
popular and October’s lecture by Dr Brenda King, 
Chair of the Textile Society, is certainly one not to 
be missed as she examines the close working 
relationship between Morris and master dyer 
Thomas Wardle, who managed Morris & Co for 
more than 20 years at a crucial stage in the firm’s 
development and oversaw production at Merton 
Abbey.  See Saturday Talks for further 
information. 
  
We are now busy at work with next year’s 
exhibition programme and current planned 
highlights include: 

 Works by Scottish sculptor 
and artist  

Sir Eduardo Luigi Paolozzi CBE RA,  
widely considered to be one of 
the pioneers of pop art.  

 

The Oxford Textile artists 

promise a feast of colour in 
their ‘Connections’ 
exhibition planned for the 
spring. 

Cabaret Mechanical 
Marvels  

will keep everyone entertained 
throughout the summer. 

Web: www.FriendsofTom.org.uk        email: contact@FriendsOfTom.org.uk       Facebook:  Friends of The Oxfordshire Museum 3

The Museum website has further information of current and upcoming events, lecture and activities.   

Click here to find out more www.https://bit.ly/31THRZx

https://bit.ly/31THRZx
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The Museum Garden 

As well as faithful Gwynneth and Emma, we have two recent gardeners, Jan and Pat, and a very welcome new 
starter, Nicola who is wonderful at wielding a hose pipe, digging 
and helping to enhance the garden. Jan, 
with her connections in the Isles of Scilly, 

has cleared and planted the bed by the 
white wall outside the Garden Gallery 
with half-hardy plants found at Tresco. As 
this is a very sheltered area it should be 
less susceptible to frost. Are we the only 

Museum Garden with a Scilly-bed?  

We could really do with a supply of rain 
water as tap water contains lime and 

chemicals and does affect some of our plants.  

The mulberry tree has had its first crop this summer. The 
apples and medlars are also doing well. 

The recent heavy storms have brought the 'saffron crocus' into flower around the 
chestnut and beside the long box hedge.  

Colchicums, sometimes called 'naked ladies', are flowering around the mulberry 
tree and within the orchard. 

 
Summer bedding plants are being replaced in early October with  wallflowers and more 
small narcissus bulbs to enhance our spring flowering scene for 2020. 

This winter we plan to purchase and plant a Magnolia 
soulangiana and two Japanese maple bushes and to plant more 
'rosa-mundi' opposite the Garden Gallery.  

Some of the plants will require new compost around them to 

encourage fresh growth, especially in front of the Museum.  

We are looking forward to Friends' continuing support again in our ventures.  

John Banbury 
Head Volunteer Gardener
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Next Museum Event 

16 November – 2 January 2020 - The Oxfordshire Craft Guild Christmas 

Exhibition  

Annual selling exhibition featuring many of the county’s leading contemporary craft 

designers and makers. 
Perfect for Christmas!  

'rosa-mundi'

Magnolia soulangiana

Mulberry 

Canna
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